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SCENE ONE (CONT'D)

KENT
(moving on)

So, what did you come here to tell
me?

MADISON
Let me just see what page we're on... 
One sec...

SOUND (S4): PAPERS RUSTLING

MADISON (CONT'D)
OH!  Here it is.  "Batman is gone,
Superman."  

KENT
(aside, dropping
character)

I'm wearing the glasses.

MADISON
Oh, yeah!  How in radio can anyone
tell whether you're Clark Kent or
Superman?  Without a visual, I mean. 
You sound exactly the same.

KENT
(through clenched
teeth)

Because when I have the glasses on,
the other characters know to call
me, 

(deliberate)
"Mr. Kent."

MADISON
Ah, gotcha.  Mr. Kent.

KENT
Batman's gone, you say?  What do you
mean?

SOUND (S5): PAPER RUSTLING

MADISON
Uh... "I mean he's gone, and... and...
I'm... I'm..."  Does Robin have a
stutter in this timeline?

KENT
(leading)

Are you afraid you'll never see him
again?
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4.

SCENE ONE (CONT'D)

MADISON
No.  He's still got TV and movies
coming out so--

KENT
(cutting her off,
slightly annoyed)

Just the same, perhaps I should look
into his disappearance. 

MADISON
Sure.  Sounds like a plan. 

(thinking)
Ooo.  I hope I'm the Nightwing Robin. 
All the other Robins are kinda
douchey.

MUSIC: TRANSITION MUSIC

SCENE TWO

NARRATOR
When Clark Kent, who is really
Superman,--

MADISON
Are you going to say that through
the entire show?  Because everybody
already knows that.

NARRATOR
--received urgent news from Robin,
the young companion of the famous
Batman, Superman hurried to the
handsome mansion which the Dynamic
Duo occupy in their true identities
of Dick Grayson--

MADISON
"Madison Standish."

NARRATOR
Uh... right.  Madison Standish and
Bruce Wayne.  Kent found the young
Robin greatly agitated.  

MADISON
(bad acting)

"Oh, gosh, what - what'll I do, Mr. 
Kent?  What'll I do?"
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